
Outgoing HES President's Report 6/6/2023 
 
 

After working with Carlos and Amy to complete the Vancouver Conference program, 
I turned over my other presidential responsibilities to Maria early because of health 
issues. 
 
Code of Conduct is now in place. Joe Persky is serving as ombudsperson and will be 
at Vancouver conference. The Respectful Behavior Committee is also in place, 
chaired by Brad Bateman. Brad is joined by Kirsten Madden and Verena Halsmayer. 
 
I will attend the virtual portion of the HES conference. 
 


